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Embarq Corporation

50 W. Broad Street, Suite 3600

Columbus, OH  43215

Embarq.com

June 3, 2008
Ms. Renee Jenkins, Commission Secretary

Docketing Division

Public Utilities Commission of Ohio

180 East Broad Street, 13th Floor

Columbus, OH  43226-0573

RE:

Case No. 90-5041-TP-TRF and 



Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD:  In the Matter of the Review of Chapter 4901:1-6, Ohio 


Administrative Code

Dear Ms. Jenkins,

This letter is being submitted on behalf of United Telephone Company of Indiana, Inc., d/b/a Embarq (“Embarq”) in response to the Commission’s order issued in the above referenced proceeding.  That order stated that all carriers listed in the appendix failed to file the required detariffing applications and therefore must do so by July 1, 2008 or face cancellation of their tariffs and certificates for non-compliance.

The Embarq entity with Certificate Number 90-5040 is certified to provide service in Embarq’s Union City exchange.  The state line crosses the middle of the exchange and is served by the rate center located in Union City, Indiana.  United Telephone Company of Indiana, Inc., d/b/a Embarq concurs with tariffs on file in Indiana.  Hence, the Embarq entity with this certificate number has no Ohio tariffs on file and accordingly no requirement to detariff Tier 2 nonresidential services and regulated toll services.
Any questions you may have pertaining to this application should be directed to my attention at (614) 220-8629 or via email to gary.s.baki@embarq.com.  Thank you for your assistance to this matter.

Sincerely,

Gary S. Baki

Docket Manager





  














